r -

[ owe much of my success to the impetus of my dear
teaching colleague, May Roach, who went to a seminar in
Chicago, where she heard the president of the Ohio
Medical Association express more concern for loss of
clements in the soil than for germs. When May returned,
she encouraged the development of a conservation
course. And, as a chemistry and agriculture teacher, the
job became mine.

Onc course led to two and so on. By 1946, we were
able, with the strong support of President William Hansen,
to securc a major in conservation education. I recruited
several fine, young faculty members, including Bernard
“Friday”Wievel, who eventually succeeded me in my
administrative position and hired many of the important
professors who pioneered the specialized programs which
have brought fame to UW-SP.

The boys just back from World War II were prime
candidates to study in the new conservation education -
department.I couldn’t help but love those young men.
They were full of fun but serious about their studies. I
cnjoyed teasing them, pointing out on our field trips such
things as manure spreaders standing in barnyards.“There’s
one piece of machinery an implement dealer won’t stand
behind," I lectured, tongue in cheek.

When I retired in 1959 with 36 years of service, I
moved to Eagle River to be closer to the Trees for
Tomorrow operation, which I helped organize. I felt
especially close to that facility and its staff - they even
named the library there for me, and several national
organizations honored my work there and on the campus.

As a teacher, my goal was to train professionals in the
field of conservation and also make such people as
lawyers, farmers, teachers and men and women in the
trades aware of the problems created by eroding
resources. By golly, I think I succeeded.

As UW-SP gears up to celebrate its centennial in
1994, a year after the 100th anniversary of my own
beginning on a Nebraska farm, I send best wishes to thz
school in its noble efforts to keep Mother Earth clean and
healthy.And whenever you are on the UW-SP campus, I'd
be very proud if you would visit the wonderful nature
preserve that bears my name.

Fred Schmeeckle






